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Mayo Clinic dietitian Katherine Zeratsky, R.D., L.D.,  </health/biography/SB00051>and colleagues answer select questions from readers. 


Answer


No. Stories have circulated for years that freezing or microwaving plastic food containers or wraps causes them to release cancer-causing substances called dioxins. But this isn't true. In fact, there's no evidence that plastic food containers or wraps even contain dioxins.


According to the Food and Drug Administration, freezing and microwaving plastic food containers and wraps are safe. Although small amounts of chemicals used to make certain plastics may leach into food, any chemicals that do leach into food are within safe limits.


To ensure the safe use of plastic in the microwave, use containers or wraps specifically labeled as "microwave-safe." Margarine tubs, carryout containers from restaurants, and plastic grocery bags shouldn't be used in the microwave.


Check the label on packaged foods. If you don't find instructions for microwave use, use a different plate or container that you know is microwave-safe to heat the food.


In addition, microwave-safe plastic wrap shouldn't directly touch the food. The labels on some plastic wraps recommend that you leave a 1-inch space, or greater, between the plastic and the food during microwave 





